Walney Oaks Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

September 30, 2010
An annual meeting of the membership was convened at the Sully District Government Center, located at 4900 Stonecroft Blvd., Chantilly, Virginia.

Attendees:
Jennifer Miner

President

Greg Clor

Vice President

Michelle Breslin
Treasurer

Suzanne Cross

Secretary

Neville Crenshaw
Director
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm with 14 homeowners, 5 board members, and 2 CMC representatives.
Proof of Mailing/Proof of Quorum

We have proof of quorum with 54 attendees/proxies received.  Two letters were sent to each Homeowner dated August 20 and September 20th by CMC as notification for this meeting.

Approval of Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the 2009 Annual Meeting were read and a motion was made by Elizabeth Clor to approve the minutes with the correction of ‘Disrepair’ to “repair” in the Open Forum section for the Ball field.  The motion was seconded and the motion carried.

President’s Report/Community Issues:

Last year, a motion was made to have the Board approach CYA to gauge their interest in using the ballfield for little league practice.  Over the past year, the board has been in touch with CYA and while they are interested in using the field a formal agreement has not been drawn up.  The discussions to date have the community bringing the field up to CYA standards including cutting out the infield, laying the base lines, adding a pitching mound, and evening out the outfield.  Once this is done, CYA would take over the maintenance of the field which would include mowing, mulching, watering, and maintaining the infield.  Our contact for this project at CYA has left so we are waiting to find out who we will be our contact moving forward.  Once we have more information, we will post it to the website.

This summer’s hail storm has brought 2 roofing companies to our community looking to help us replace our roofs.  It has been brought to the Board’s attention that the sales people for both Abelard and Mastercraft have been rather aggressive in seeking out business.  Both companies have been called and asked to please back down their solicitations.  Should you still be bothered by them, please call the company directly to complain or post a complaint with the Better Business Bureau.  

The board will be walking around the community in the coming weeks to verify that each property is in compliance with the current Design Guidelines that all homeowners agree to abide by.  If you have added, removed, or changed a deck, patio, fence, outside playset, or storm door, please ensure that you have the proper application on file with the ARB through CMC.  These applications are available on our website at www.walneyoaks.org.  If a home is found not to be in compliance, the homeowner will be required to rectify the situation or the Board will contract to have it done at the homeowner’s expense.  If these expenses are not paid, a lien in the amount incurred will be placed upon the lot in question.  This information can be found in the Design Guidelines as well as in our Declaration of Covenants.  

The annual yard sale was not as successful as in years past mainly due to fewer homes participating.  It was suggested that this event only be advertised at the entrance to the community and on Craig’s List in the coming year

The Block Party was once again a great success and a wonderful opportunity to visit with all of the neighbors in the community. 

Please secure your trash and recycling since windy weather will soon be here and we don’t want litter blowing around the community.  Please remember to pick up after your pet when walking them in the neighborhood.  This includes scooping the sidewalks and the grassy area between the sidewalk and street.

Treasurer’s Report:
The year-end close of the books was not yet complete so the financials presented were based on the July 2010 statement.  Currently, the income statement report is reflecting a total year to date income of $94,150.45 as compared with a budgeted amount of $94,539.  This results in a negative variance of $388.55.  This report also reflects total year to date expenses of $99,881.56, as compared with a budgeted amount of $94,272.50.  This results in a negative variance of $5,609.06.  The negative variance is due to increased administrative expenses, professional services, and contracts (landscape, snow removal, and trash removal).
The board voted to raise dues by $5.00/month to a total assessment of $55.00/month/household to cover variances due to increased cost for landscaping and snow removal.  This was the first increase in dues in 4 years.
Committee Reports:
Architectural Review Board – this committee is handled by CMC.  A reminder was made to pull the ARB application from the website when you are making changes to your home.
Neighborhood Watch – no one was in attendance from this committee to give a report.  
A homeowner not involved with neighborhood watch did bring up the recent rash of burglaries that have been occurring throughout Fairfax County, with several in the Sully area.
Appointment of Inspectors of Election:

Two volunteers were selected from the community to serve as Election Inspectors - 
Rajiv Shaw & Phil Streb

Nomination of Candidates:

Jennifer Miner is running for re-election to the Board for another 3 year term.  She re-read her candidacy statement. No other candidates came forward.
Open Forum/Questions and Answers:

It was suggested that the community put up a “No Soliciting” sign at the entrance to the neighborhood.  Non-profit organizations will still be able to solicit/sell in our community.  If these folks still solicit, we can have an attorney send a letter to the soliciting company to file a complaint.  A motion was made by Kimberly Evans-Allen to have No Soliciting signs put up in the community. It was voted on and approved that a No Soliciting sign be posted at the entrance of the community.

Jennifer Miner will call both roofing companies to give them until October 8th to remove the signs, otherwise the Board will remove them from the properties.

Trash and recycle bin issues: Homeowners are to secure all trash and recyclables and may contact AAA for a new larger size recycling bin that has a top. These can be ordered on and individual basis. Since some homeowners do not want the bigger bins due to storage issues the bins cannot be ordered for everyone.

Mosque update: Representatives from the mosque state that they are finalizing the contract and construction should be started in a few months. They hope to get construction started before the winter. The initial mosque should take 8 to 9 months to complete. The community hall will be completed at a later, unspecified time. The Residence will be completed after the community hall is completed.  A homeowner questioned the parking plans for the mosque and wanted to know if there are any specific documents restricting worshipper parking throughout the neighborhood. The homeowner also inquired about the use of neighborhood entrances to access the mosque and was concerned the approved entrance at Penny Tree would not be adequate to handle traffic and would overflow to the Eagle Chase Road entrance. Mosque representatives stated they would provide traffic direction to ensure the congregation uses only the Penny Tree entrance. 

Community newsletter: Was this useful enough to bring back? Would a Facebook page be useful? Discussion was held around providing more updates via the community website.  The Board will talk to the Webmaster about posting more frequent updates to the website.
Beautification group: A homeowner asked if the group was still in existence and expressed concern about the dead trees that have been removed through the years, leaving behind stumps and bare spots, which may not be aesthetically pleasing.
CMC now has homeowner account access via their website. Individual homeowners may log in to the website to check on their accounts. 

Announcement of Election Results

Jennifer Miner was unanimously approved to serve another three years on the Board.
Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at pm
